
 

Sentinel Newsletter           
It’s the little things that make the “BIG” difference. 
 

GENERAL BOARD MEETING 
Monday, December 17, 2018 @ 7:30 PM 

Bellerose Assembly of God — 240-15 Hillside Avenue, Bellerose, NY 11426 
 

AGENDA 
1. Community Time 
2. Meeting Called to Order  
3. Pledge of Allegiance 
4. Elected Officials — Welcome 
5. Chairman’s Report — Clive Williams  
6. District Manager’s Remarks — Mark McMillan 
7. NYPD Report — Inspector Netis Gilbert, Commanding Officer, 105 Precinct 
8. Civic Associations’ Year End Accomplishments 
9. Roll Call 
10. Approve Minutes — November 2018 
11. Public Speaking Time 
12. Adjournment 

D
ecem

ber 17, 2018 

January Committee Meetings @ QCB13 Board Office 

 Seniors (SSSSNC) 1.3.19 @ 7:00 pm 
 Land Use 1.7.19 @ 7:30 pm 
 Youth, Education & Libraries 1.8.19 @ 7:30 pm 
 Economic Development 1.9.19 @ 7:00 pm 
 Public Safety 1.10.19 @ 7:00 pm 
 Parks & Environment 1.15.19 @ 7:30 pm 
 Transportation 1.16.19 @ 7:00 pm 
 Health 1.17.19 @ 7:00 pm 

  NEXT GENERAL BOARD MEETING, Monday, January 28, 2018 
North Shore Towers—272 Grand Central Parkway, Lake Success, NY 11005 







QCB 13 Public Safety Committee Report December 5, 2018 Meeting 
 Liquor licenses: New: Lucky He, 218-40 Hillside Ave, Queens Village. Renewals: Lovell’s  

Afterdark, 224-01 Merrick Blvd; Jassi’s Tandoori, 271-11 Union Turnpike. All approved with  
conditions. 

 
 Deputy Inspector Gilbert reported that crime is down 6% YTD, compared with same period last 

year. In the past 28 days, crime is down 9% (120 crimes reported vs. 132 for same period last 
year). No reports of shots fired have occurred in the last 28-day period. Domestic violence  
incidents made up 14% of crimes in the last 28-day period. 

 
 Grand Larceny Auto incidents are still a problem. Lock your car, take your keys, and don’t 

leave valuables in sight in your vehicle. 
 
 Mailbox fishing remains a serious problem. Thieves literally fish envelopes out of USPO  

mailboxes. They then wash the ink and change payee and check amounts. An arrest was 
made recently in the 111th Pct. If you are mailing checks, it is best to mail them inside a post 
office. Or, use a mailbox that has been modified to discourage fishing. If these are not  
feasible, use a mailbox with a pickup time before nightfall. 

 
 Camera Registration: DI Gilbert explained that the goal is to establish a database of camera 

location. If a crime is committed, officers can contact camera owners in the vicinity to ask 
them if they see anything suspicious. They might ask for a CD containing the pertinent footage. 
Plain clothes officers in an unmarked car can come to your home if it is necessary for officers 
to view the camera.  

 
 Utility scams continue. A committee member, who is a Con Ed customer, received a call  

purported to be from PSEG, trying to arrange a meter installation. Other incidents have  
occurred in the 105th where persons represented themselves as Con Ed meter readers. Always 
request ID. Your last bill will state the next meter reading date. Con Ed will not come before 
that date. If you have any doubts, call Con Ed at 1-800-75-CONED before you let someone in. 

 
 Officers from the Domestic Violence Unit spoke. Domestic violence or abuse can constitute  

16-17% of total reported crime. It includes elder abuse and child abuse. Typically, the unit  
follows up on previous 911-generated domestic violence calls. Or, they can be the initial point 
of contact. The phone number is 718-776-9415. Their hours are 9:30 am-11:30 pm,  
Monday-Friday, 9 am to 4 pm on weekends. Sgt Limage is the unit supervisor. 

 
 There are several resources available. A representative from Safe Horizons is at the precinct 

weekdays from noon to 8 pm. The number is 718-776-9121. They can provide support,  
advocacy services, information on victims’ rights, and many other services. Other resources: 
The Jewish Association for Services to the Aged (JASA), and the Family Justice Center. Ask the 
officers or Safe Horizons rep for more information. 







  Officials want accurate count in 2020 Census 
Queens Ledger | November 20, 2018        By: Benjamin Fang 

With the 2020 Census approaching, local officials are 
urging community members to participate for a more ac-
curate count. 

Last Tuesday, Borough President Melinda Katz hosted 
an event at Borough Hall to provide insight into the pro-
cess and explain the importance of the count every 10 
years. 

In addition to determining the number of elected rep-
resentatives in an area, the census also decides how 
much federal money comes back to the district. Katz said 
that will affect funding for education, senior centers, hous-
ing and more. 

“This transcends politics. it’s not about being a Repub-
lican or a Democrat,” she said. “This is about the type of 
life we want for our families that are here.” 

She announced the formation of the Queens Com-
plete Count Committee, a group of people who will work 
to ensure an accurate count of people living in the bor-
ough. 

Katz alluded to a number of “unprecedented chal-
lenges” facing the census, particularly in Queens. For the 
first time, 80 percent of residents will receive the census 
form online, which she said raises questions about cyber-
security. 

The Commerce Department also added a citizenship 
question on the form, which the borough president said 
can affect a borough like Queens, which has nearly half 
of its population born outside of the United States. 

Opponents of the citizenship question, including the 
de Blasio administration, 18 states and nine cities, have 
brought a lawsuit against the Commerce Department. 
The suit is now working its way through the courts. 

“It’s ridiculous, it’s not what the census is about,” Katz 
said. “It’s about the number of people who are actually 
here.” 

Dr. J. Phillip Thompson, deputy mayor of strategic poli-
cy initiatives, said this isn’t the first fight the country has 
had over the census. When the U.S. Constitution was writ-
ten in 1787, Thompson’s ancestors in Virginia, who were 
slaves, were counted as three-fifths of a person.  

“The fight around the census started then,” he said. 
“There has been fights many times.” 

Another fight occurred in the 1960s, when the 1965 
Voting Rights Act said “one person, one vote,” instead of 
“one citizen, one vote.” Thompson said civil rights advo-
cates felt strongly about the wording because they want-
ed every person to be acknowledged and recognized, 
not just citizens. 

The deputy mayor said the debate over the citizen-
ship question today is “one of these fights.” 

“Many of us believe the intent is actually to frighten 
certain people so that they won’t fill out the census,” he 

said. “The best way to respond to fear is to organize peo-
ple together and fight back. 

“We’ve got to organize in order to make a statement 
with this census, that everybody matters, everybody 
counts,” Thompson added. “That’s the big message.” 

Jeff Behler, regional director of the New York Regional 
Office for the U.S. Census Bureau, said the goal for the 
2020 Census is to count everyone once and “in the right 
place.” 

To ease doubts or concerns about the level of safety 
of sharing personal information, Behler said that the re-
sponses are protected by a federal law called Title 13. The 
bureau cannot release any household data. 

The penalty is a fine of up to $250,000 and up to five 
years in prison. 

“Everyone who has ever had access to Census data 
that’s not public access is sworn for life,” Behler said. “We 
take that seriously.” 

He added that Title 13 has “stood the test of time.” 
The law has been taken to court many times by other fed-
eral agencies, law enforcement agencies and private 
organizations, all wanting the data. 

“They’ve lost every time,” he said. 
Behler also stressed that the census is easy to fill out. 

Anyone can access the form online, through a toll-free 
telephone line, which can collect information for the first 
time, on paper or through a visit from a Census employee. 

The online and phone response options will be availa-
ble in 12 non-English languages. Guides will be produced 
in 59 non-English languages, Behler said.  

The hiring of 350,000 to 400,000 census employees to 
knock on doors nationwide is the most expensive part of 
the process, he said. 

The Census Bureau will soon be opening 13 offices in 
New York City. They will hire managers, supervisors and 
clerical staff for these temporary jobs.  

Behler said though the census is officially in 2020, all 
residents must begin to plan today. 

“If we miss people, if we don’t get an accurate count 
in 2020, we’re going to have to wait another 10 years,” he 
said. “We need your help to do this.” 



Safe Shopping Tips for Happier Holidays 
QChron.com | November 29, 2018              By: Michael Gannon 

 

Law enforcement and consumer protection advocates are  
reminding customers to take a little extra care to protect them-
selves from holiday grinches — or far worse — when they set out 
for their holiday shopping. 
For those hitting the malls and the commercial shopping  
corridors, the NYPD said a few common-sense tips can prevent 
giving bad guys a good day. 
“Don’t carry large amounts of cash,” the department said in a 
statement posted online last week. “When possible, carry cash 
substitutes such as traveler’s checks or credit cards.” 
To guard against pickpockets, police said people never should 
carry wallets in their rear pants pockets. They also offered  
advice on how to spot potential pickpockets. 
They said pickpockets usually work in teams of two or more, and 
strike when they consider their marks to be most vulnerable. 
“Always be aware of staged distractions,” they said. 
“Pickpockets may drop something in front of you or cause a 
loud commotion near you.” 

They also recommend that people carry purses and backpacks in front of them, and that the bags and 
all outside compartments be closed. 

No personal property should be left unattended for even a moment. As with pickpockets, potential 
thieves may devise a distraction nearby to create an opportunity to grab packages or personal  
belongings. 

The office of New York State Attorney General Barbara Underwood and the Better Business Bureau of 
Metro New York are saying people also have to be more careful than ever when shopping online. 

“During the holiday season, scammers take advantage of people’s inclination to trust,” Claire 
Rosenzweig, president and CEO of BBB Metro New York said. “Scam reports to BBB Metro New York about 
online purchases increased 60 percent during last year’s holiday shopping season.” 

Both the AG and the BBB say red flags should rise when prices or bargains appear too good to be true. 
Underwood’s office said to be aware of sale prices that may have been marked up prior to the advertised 
discount, or that could contain hidden costs such as delivery charges or fees for assembly. 

“New Yorkers should be on alert that sometimes bargains may not be as good as they seem,”  
Underwood said. 

Both agencies said shoppers can help protect their confidential data by using websites beginning with 
https://, rather than the standard http//. Those are protected by an internet security protocol. 

The AG said consumers also should carefully read the terms and restrictions that come when purchasing 
gift cards. 

She and the BBB also say shoppers should be clear about a vendor’s return, refund and layaway policies 
before making a purchase. 

Both also warn against inadvertently being tricked into using a website that has a similar name to  
popular, reputable sites and domains. 
The BBB recommends paying with a credit card when possible, as that typically offers more protections for 
the consumer in the event of difficulties. 

The joy of the holidays can be tempered if one is 
the victim of thieves, pickpockets or online  
scammers. Shoppers who use a few common 
sense tips can greatly reduce their chances of 
becoming targets.  

 

2018 Holiday Edition 



Happy Holidays! 
 







 

His master is gone, but Sully — service dog to the late President George 
H.W. Bush — hasn’t given up his duties. 
The yellow Labrador curled up in front of the 41st President’s  
flag-draped casket on Sunday, as former White House spokesman Jim 
McGrath posted a picture on Sunday captioned, “Mission complete. 
#Remembering41.” 
“Bush received Sully in June from America's VetDogs nonprofit  
organization,” The Associated Press noted. “The president had a form of 
Parkinson's disease, and Sully could open doors, pick up items and  
summon help.” 
Bush, who died at home at age 94 on Friday, served as U.S. President 
from 1989 to 1993. 
His service to the nation, which included being shot down over the  

Pacific during WW2, serving as Vice President under President Ronald Reagan, and a host of other public positions, 
will be honored in Houston and Washington D.C. He will be buried in Texas on Thursday. 

The poignant photo of Sully had been retweeted 10,000 times and liked 38,000 times as of Sunday evening. 

George H.W. Bush's service dog, Sully, keeps 
watch at his master's casket. Bush's spokesman, 

Service dog Sully continues to serve President George Bush posthumously 
NYDailyNews.com | December 2, 2018                  By: Theresa Braine 

 

The crowd of mourners at St. Joan of Arc Church in Jackson Heights spilled out into the foyer of the large house of 
worship on Tuesday morning. 

State Senator Jose Peratla, who died on Nov. 21 at age 47 from an illness, was remembered fondly for his  
advocacy for the underrepresented such as undocumented immigrants and the LGBT community by fellow Queens 
elected officials. 

Senate Majority Leader Andrea Stewart-Cousins and Mayor Bill de Blasio attended the funeral on Tuesday  
morning along with Councilman Daniel Dromm, who shared a district with Peralta. 

“Jose was a fighter for those who did not have the voice,” Dromm said. “He was a fighter for our immigrant  
community. He was the main sponsor of the DREAM Act, he was a fighter for LGBT rights when nobody else would be 
there for us. He voted for marriage equality. He always spoke up for the little person, he always spoke up for the 
voiceless.” 

Borough President Melinda Katz commented on the fact that although Peralta fell out of favor with much of  
community by defecting the Independent Democratic Conference in 2017, paying proper respect to the lifelong 
public servant now a top priority. 

“There’s a lot of politics, but at the end of the day our families and friendships transcend that,” Katz said. “As is  
self-evident today, nobody knows our future. This should be a message to take nothing for granted as we move along 
day-to-day. At the end of the day, we all want the same thing which is a great future for our family.” 

Councilman Barry Grodenchik, who served in the state Assembly with Peralta, tearfully remembered Peralta as a 
close friend of his. 

“He always had a smile on his face through some of the darkest moments shared politically, we’d always laugh,” 
Grodenchik said outside the church, before turning to the topic of passing the DREAM Act. “We have an  
overwhelming Democratic majority in Albany so there’s really no excuses are there.” 

The Independent Democratic Conference was a group of eight state senators who broke away from the  
mainstream Democratic Party to caucus among themselves and negotiated with Republicans to pass progressive 
legislation. 

Intensely opposed by Democrats across the state, the majority of former IDC members, who had disbanded in 
April, were voted out of office in the September Democratic primary. 

Peralta was among them, having lost his seat to Jessica Ramos. 
Peralta was a constant champion for the DREAM Act, for which he was a primary sponsor, and near the end of his 

life issued a resolution hoping to make New York a sanctuary state. 
There is currently a push led by Congressman Adriano Espaillat to name the DREAM Act in honor of Peralta if it is 

passed and signed into law. 
Peralta holds the honor of being the first Dominican American elected to the state Senate. 

Queens Senator Jose Peralta remembered as ‘fighter’ for immigrants and LGBT community 
QNS.com | November 29, 2019                       By: Mark Hallum 





  Queens Parks Commissioner to retire at year’s end 
QueensLedger.com | December 5, 2018                  By: Benjamin Fang 

Queens Parks Commissioner Dorothy  
Lewandowski will retire at the end of the year, 
parks officials announced over the weekend. 

Lewandowski served 39 years with the Parks 
Department, starting in 1979 with a summer job 
as a ranger in Prospect Park. She has worked in 
Brooklyn, Manhattan and the Bronx, ultimately 
culminating her career with a 14-year stint as 
borough commissioner of Queens. 

She previously worked as a manager, deputy 
chief of operations and chief of operations in 
the Bronx, before she was appointed Bronx 
parks commissioner by former Mayor Michael 
Bloomberg. 

“The hardest part for me now, after 39 years, will be letting go,” Lewandowski said. “But you serve a 
long career, you work hard and it’s now time for others to take that over.” 

Lewandowski’s husband, who works for the Transit Authority, will also be retiring. 

“We’re both looking forward to the next chapter in our lives,” she said. 

The longtime public servant said she’ll miss the park workers, the parks, and above all, all the  
relationships she has built with community members. Lewandowski said she now looks forward to  
being a volunteer in city parks. 

Lewandowski and her husband own a home in Queens and they’re not selling, so they’ll be 
around, she said. 

When asked to name her favorite park, she couldn’t choose just one. 

“It’s like children, you never say who your favorite is,” she said. “But I have to say, I’m always drawn 
to the water. The Rockaways are always important to me, and all the parks along the East River.” 

December 31 will be her last day of city service. The Parks Department is currently interviewing  
candidates, and Lewandowski said there will be an acting commissioner in the interim until they hire 
someone permanently.  

“We have a really strong team in Queens, and I’ve spent a long time building that,” she said. “So I 
feel good about the legacy that we’re leaving.” 

Parks Commissioner Mitchell Silver said Lewandowski has served the borough well in her tenure. 

“She is the gold standard of what a borough commissioner should be,” he said. “I’m truly going to 
miss her.” 



 

 

 

Announcement | Tuesday, December 4, 2018             By: Steven Rubenstein 
ABNY Hires Melva M. Miller to Lead our 

Census 2020 Push 
The census will determine tens of  

billions in federal funding for New York 
City and State – from Head Start to  
highways to affordable housing and 
higher education – dollars that matter in 
our everyday lives. It will also dictate how 
many representatives we send to  
Congress.  

Every New Yorker deserves to be 
counted. New York is one of just eleven 
states that sends more money to  
Washington than it receives, and our  
citizens should get what they are OWED 
from the federal government.   

At the same time, EVERY New Yorker who fills out the form must be protected as the law PROMISES. 

We are committed to helping New York get the best and most accurate count possible. 

To lead this effort, ABNY has hired one of New York’s rising stars, Melva M. Miller, who will serve as 
Executive Vice President of this critical initiative. She will work with me and Angela Pinsky, our  
Executive Director, to help make sure the census push is a success.  

We are lucky to be adding Melva, who mostly recently served as the Deputy Borough President of 
Queens, to our team. We needed an individual who knows how to organize from the ground up, who 
understands how to manage New York’s unique politics, and who has serious policy chops, too.  

Melva has been a passionate and dedicated community organizer since 1993. Her achievements 
include the creation of the Jamaica NOW Action Plan, a stakeholder-driven strategy to increase  
quality employment, economic diversity and financial security in downtown Jamaica, and she was 
also the lead organizer of the Western Queens Tech Strategic Plan, an initiative that produced a  
five-year blueprint for equitable growth of the Long Island City and Astoria tech ecosystem. 

Melva has held several senior economic development roles throughout her career, including  
Director of Economic Development for her hometown borough and Executive Director for the Sutphin 
Boulevard Business Improvement District. She is a proud resident of southeast Queens. 

Angela and I are excited to welcome Melva to the ABNY family.  





 







EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
Clive Williams, Chair, cwilliams@qcb13.org 

Angela Augugliaro, First Vice Chair 

Anup Ramnauth, Treasurer 

Marcia O’Brien, Second Vice Chair 

Jerry Wind, Executive Secretary 

BOARD MEMBERS  

Springfield Gardens 

Fay Hill  

Curlene Nelson 

Bellerose 

Angela Augugliaro 

Corey Bearak 

Mizanur Choudhury 

James Delaney 

Richard Hellenbrecht 

Michael O’Keeffe 

Ashok Satkalmi 
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Jerry Wind 

Cambria Heights 

Bryan Block 
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Steven Taylor 

Clive Williams 

Nantasha Williams 

Floral Park 

Charles Farruggia 

Seymour Finklestein 

Rhonda Kontner 

Laurelton 

Alain Berrouet 

Verdell Boncoeur 

Bess DeBetham 

Robert Glover 

Bonnie Huie 

Jackie Wilson 

New Hyde Park 

Pritpal Singh Walia 

Rosedale 

Kyle Bragg 

Delroy Dawkins 

Jackie Campbell 

Samuel Ellliott 

Vernal Holder 

Franck  Joseph 

Kangela Moore 

Marcia O’Brien 

Lorraine Gittens-Bridges 

Tameka Pierre-Louis 

Glen Oaks 

Anthony Kuncheria 

Mathew Thomas 

Bellaire 

Anup Ramnauth 

North Shore Towers 

Felice Hannah 

Facebook.com/QCB13 

Twitter.com/QueensCB13 QCB13 Board Office is located at  
219-41 Jamaica Avenue, Queens Village, 11428 

Phone  718.464.9700          Web qcb13.org  

Queens Village 

Isa Avery 

Mohamood Ishmael 

Andy Laine 

Peter Richards 

Sanu Thomas 

Nagassar Ramgarib 

 

 CONTACT US 
Mark McMillan, District Manager, mmcmillan@qcb13.org 

Maxine Brannon, Community Coordinator, mbrannon@qcb13.org 
Corey Ince, Community Associate, cince@qcb13.org 

QCB13 Board Office is located at  
219-41 Jamaica Avenue, Queens Village, 11428 

Phone  718.464.9700          Web qcb13.org  Facebook.com/QCB13 

Twitter.com/QueensCB13 

Liquor Licenses Reviewed 

 Lovell’s Afterdark (Renewal) 
224-01 Merrick Boulevard, Laurelton 

 Lucky He Inc. (New Application) 
218-40 Hillside Avenue, Queens Village 

 Jassi’s Tandoori Grill & Bar Inc.  (Renewal) 
271-11 Union Turnpike, New Hyde Park 

 Rajdhani Restaurant Inc. (Renewal) 
206-08 Hillside  


